
Thank you to: LLUHEC Residents

Dear LLUHEC Residents and Fellows, Seeing you all step up this past year during 
the Pandemic reminded me how fortunate I am to get to work with Residents 
every day! You ARE ALL an inspiration and without your hard work, dedication, and 
grit, Loma Linda University Health would not be the same. From the bottom of my 
heart, I thank each and every one of you for what you do, day in and day out. 
Happy Thank a Resident Day

From:  Justin Kerstetter, Graduate Medical Education Office



Thank you to:  Bill Morano, COMPLEX GENERAL SURGICAL 
ONCOLOGY

Bill, thank you for your willingness to step up and help in the trenches alongside 
our surgery residents during the surge.  You exemplify what it means to be a 
surgeon. We are proud to have you as a fellow. 

From: Jukes Namm, Surgery



Thank you to:  COMPLEX GENERAL SURGICAL ONCOLOGY 
FELLOWS

Thank you both for being two EXCELLENT CGSO fellows.  Your patient care and 
intellectual curiosity is infectious, and makes everyone else want to do better!

From: Mark Reeves, Surgery



Thank you to:  Kelly Lara (MIS/Bariatric Advanced GI Surgery 
Fellow), Wanda Lam (Global Surgery Fellow), Audrey Choi (CGSO 
Fellow), Bill Morano (CGSO Fellow), Laura Goodman (Pediatric 
Surgery Fellow), Sandeep Jhajj (Vascular Surgery Fellow), Rahul 
Kar (Vascular Surgery Fellow) 

Thank you for all that you have done this past year. The past 12 months have been 
difficult and a huge roller-coaster in our lives. However, your unwaivering
dedication to patient care, passion for self-improvement, and willingness to teach 
those around you have been a balm to my soul.  Thank you for all that you do. You 
make my day, each and every one of them. May you continue to be a blessing to 
those around you, as you have been mine, in the years to come. 

From: Esther Yung, Surgery


